

Senior School: 01342 832407 Prep School: 01342 833372

senioroffice@lingfieldcollege.co.uk prepoffice@lingfieldcollege.co.uk

www.lingfieldcollege.co.uk Headmaster: R.W. Bool BA MBA

Dear Parents

Year 9 Induction Day at the Senior School

As you are aware, on **Thursday 13th June 2024**, there will be an Induction Day for all new students entering Year 9 in September 2024. The purpose of this day will be to refresh the students' memory of the site, outline the opportunities and expectations at Lingfield College and smooth the transition between schools before the new academic year begins in earnest.

Please bring your child to the Dining Room (Lower/Auditorium car park) at 8:45am for a 9:00am start. Students should come dressed in their current School Uniform.

The new students will be paired with 'buddies' and will have a tour of the school, attend some lessons and be introduced to general school procedures.

Students who have chosen to study two languages in Year 9 will sit an MFL test after lunch to help with setting for September 2024.

Please collect your child at 3.00pm from the Dining Room where refreshments will be served and I will be available to speak to parents.

I hope that this day will be both informative and enjoyable for all the students.

We look forward to seeing you on Thursday I 3th June 2024. Please complete a very short online form to confirm your child's attendance at the Induction Day and also advise of any allergies/medical conditions we would need to be aware of. To access the form, please click on the following link: https://forms.office.com/e/6qH7nkLwL9.

Yours sincerely

Mr Yan Gonachon Head of Year 9